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What’s going on? 

Here at the Airmyn News, we hope that you find our newsletter both interesting and informative. We have a  

distribution of over 350 households, if you have anything that you think would be of interest to the people of 

Airmyn Parish, please email airmynnews@yahoo.com or drop us a note into 91 High Street.  We would love to 

hear from you, maybe you have a great recipe to share or a charity event to promote? 

Thanks from Airmyn Cricket Club 

As many of you will know, Airmyn Cricket Club has had to fold because of a lack of players. 

The club has been in existence for many, many years, during which time the cricketers have played matches and 

practised on the field at the rear of the Percy Arms.   

Sadly, the grass is now growing uncontrollably and the wicket can no longer be seen.  The club has decided to  

continue to pay the rent for the field in the hope that parishioners may decide to form a cricket team in the future.  

The machinery needed to cut and dress the grass has been sold and the monies generated and the funds the club 

holds have been placed into a trust fund. 

The officials of the club would like to thank all those people who supported it over the years by playing, preparing 

the wicket and field, watching and being members of the ‘100’ Club in order to raise valuable funds. 
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Samantha Jane Decor 
Interior Design  

Colour Consultancy 

Garden Design. 
 

Our workshops are a fun and easy 

way to help you create the home 

you love. We will guide you in the 

design and creation of your home 

in a relaxed and friendly way. 

hello@samanthajanedecor.co.uk 

Facebook – Samantha Jane Decor 

Phone – 07921 072254 

LUCIE’S CHILDMINDING 

 

       

 

• Full and part-time OFSTED-approved care 

• Before and after school 

• Warm and friendly home environment 

• Spacious indoor and outdoor areas 

• Funding available for 2, 3 and 4 year olds 

Please contact Lucie on  

01405 762338 / 07833 433503 

High Street, Airmyn, East Yorkshire, DN14 8LF 

luciejpattinson@hotmail.co.uk 

Farewell to a much loved man. 

Dick Penty passed away in hospital on Wednesday the 17th of May, he will be cremated at Pontefract on Thursday 

the 1st of June. Family cars will be leaving the village at 1.45pm, any villagers wishing to attend are welcome and 

there will be a donation box for Cancer Research at the crematorium. Pat has arranged a small service to be held at 

St. Davids church, Airmyn at 3.30pm. This is for villagers to be able to pay their last respects and remembrance to a 

well known and loved member of our community. After the church everyone is welcome to join Pat and family at 

the house for a drink. 



PHILIP HAMMOND 
SCHOOL OF MOTORING 

Patient, Friendly and Professional  

instruction 
(Manual and Automatic cars) 

Wide range of courses available. 

First lesson FREE! Free Theory CD!  

Special rates for Airmyn residents 
 

Tel: 07900 370426 or 01405 768857 

Email: pip.hammond@virgin.net 

Web: www.courseswithphil.co.uk 
 8 Chestnut Avenue, Airmyn, DN14 8LH 

 AIRMYN GARAGE  
Bodyshop (Phill Birch)  

High Street, Airmyn  

Tel: 01405 764103  

airmyngarage2@tiscali.co.uk  

From a scratch or small dent to  

full re-sprays and  

machine polish/wax.  

Also vapour blasting for alloy  

motorcycle and car components.  

Arcade Electrics 

70 Pasture Road, Goole, 

01405 761828 

Key Cutting now available. 

Watch batteries fitted. 

Carpet cleaner hire. 

Also spares, Dyson repairs 

Letters to the editor  

Re; Shots Annoying Residents 

Dear Editor, 

I should like to thank Mr Backhouse for his full explanation about the sounds which were from a gas gun, and not 

shotguns as I had mistaken them for.  

As the gas gun is set to give optimum noise during feeding, I can now conclude that vermin eat little from Monday 

to Friday, sporadically on Saturdays, and voraciously on Sundays!! Simples!! 

I should also like to thank him for bringing to our attention the plight of the poor farmers, and their never-ending 

fight against the afore mentioned vermin. 

Yours Sincerely, Sue Lilley 

 

Annual Parish Meeting 

The three current parish councillors welcomed 20 village residents to the annual parish meeting held on 3 May 

2017 at 7pm. 

Reports were presented by Sue Hayward for the Parish Council and Airmyn Community Association, Helen Cowling 

for the Newsletter, Cathie Galloway for the Coach House committee, Airmyn Parochial Church Council and the  

Airmyn W.I and Mary Mason Pitt for the Airmyn Emergency Planning Team. Written reports were read from Mr 

Chris Morris the Secretary of the Airmyn Bowls Association and Airmyn Neighbourhood Watch group. 

These reports will be available on the website shortly. 

Following the recent letter to every household a discussion took place on how the parish council needs more  

councillors to deal with village matters and prevent decisions being taken from people living outside the village. 

Four volunteers came forward with expressions of interest from 3 others. 

The Parish Council  meetings are at 7pm on the second Wednesday of each month in the George Dales room at the 

village hall. Contact the Clerk Nichola Ingleton Tel: 07557166909 Email: airmynpc@gmail.com for more info. 

Village Taskforce Walkabouts 2017/18 

The parish council wish to invite parishioners to get in touch with the parish council Clerk if they have any ideas for 

the parish council to consider for inclusion in their presentation to the taskforce team. The East Riding team will 

visit the village on the 12 July 2017.The taskforce team can address pot hole issues, street asset painting, sign  

repair and washing and the cutting back of overgrown vegetation. This is only applicable to the built-up areas of 

the village. 

Contact N Ingleton Clerk via email airmynpc@gmail.com  or by phone 07557 166909 



Minutes of the Airmyn Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 12 April 2017 at 7.00pm, 

Councillors present were S Hayward(Chair), C Fox and P Gardner. 4 members of the public and the PCSO S Chandler. 

1/1718 Mobile phones The chair reminded everyone that these should be switched to silent mode. 

2/1718 Co-option of new councillors. None 

3/1718 Apologies for absence. None 

11/1718 Ward Councillor report. The Chair gave permission for this item to be brought forward at this meeting. The  

trees near the village hall have had work carried out on them following misunderstandings and, after intervention by  

Councillor Fox in her role as Ward Councillor, the area will be cleared and tidied without any expense to the parish  

council. Currently there are only three parish councillors and it is getting impossible to deal with all the Memorial Hall  

matters, trees and playing field areas which were previously overseen by up to nine Parish Councillors and separate  

committees. To make the parish council quorate all three councillors must be present at every meeting and the full  

council should consist of 9 councillors to ensure that full debate and decision making take place for the good of the  

village. In May 2015, at the last election, the East Riding of Yorkshire Council had to appoint two ward councillors to  

make Airmyn Parish Council quorate and this will happen again if any of the current parish councillors resign. The annual 

general meeting of the parish council is on the 3 May 2017. It is hoped new volunteers will come forward to make  

decisions on how the precept is spent and to avoid people not resident in Airmyn making decisions for the village. This  

year there is no increase in the precept. When volunteers looked after the playing fields and Memorial hall both were  

well run with very good finances in place to back up expenditure. Residents are also needed to sit on the Goole and  

Airmyn Drainage Board as this is also an example of people spending our money without any representation from the  

village. A letter will be drafted and delivered to every house to explain how new parish councillors are vital for the good  

of the village. 

4/1718 Confirmation of minutes. The minutes of the parish council meeting held on 8 March 2017 were signed as a true  

and complete record. 

5/1718 Declarations of interest. None declared. 

6/1718 Information on ongoing issues 

6.1 Bracken Hill. The PCS0 will contact the wildlife officer Julie Turrell and determine how to police this area. Cllr Fox  

will check with ERYC as to what signage we can erect. The police do keep an ongoing diary and all residents should report  

anything suspicious arising in this area by ringing 101.Automatic bird scarers are often mistaken for shooting. The grant  

application will be processed by Two Ridings. 

6.2 Traffic plans from ERYC. Update from ERYC has been received re the speed reduction near the recycling centre.  

Work has commenced on this and further reports will be forthcoming but it is feared that the cost to the village may  

be too high. 

6.3 Updates Environment Agency work on the riverbank. Email from resident, with photographs of the work carried  

out in the riverbed. Road design details required from ERYC to forward to the environment agency. 

6.4 Speed stickers ERYC permission. ERYC will not allow speed stickers fearing they are a distraction 

to motorists. No purchase can be made. 

6.5 Trees adjacent the dog walk. See 11 above. 

6.6 Litter at motorway roundabout. ERYC are dealing with this and the roundabouts should be cleared. 

7/1718 Planning Granted 17/00211/PAD Display of 4 non-illuminated, pole mounted signs. Rawcliffe Road West 

Roundabout Airmyn. 

17/00212. Display of 3 non-illuminated, pole mounted signs. Rawcliffe Road East Roundabout Goole. 

17/00791. McDonalds Rawcliffe Road, Airmyn. Erection of single storey extensions and associated alterations to existing  

McDonald’s, installation of replacement drive thru booths, a Goal Post height restrictor and a wall mounted sign. No  

objections or comments to these plans. 

17/00792.McDonalds Restaurants Ltd. Consent to display an advertisement. Display of 1 externally illuminated fascia  

sign. McDonalds Rawcliffe Road, Airmyn Goole. No objections or comments. 

8/1718 Issues raised by councillors. Adoption of two pieces of land. Land Registry adoption. Appointment of solicitors.  

The Clerk will ascertain relevant facts and bring back to the council. It is thought that the two pieces of land were  

offered to the people in 1953 by a builder. 

9/1718 Issues arising from new correspondence 9.1Increase for clerk’s home working £18 per month. Resolved to  

accept this amount. 

9.2Goole Fields Windfarm Tree Planting fund. Noted and details to be retained.     CONT. on Page 4 

 



The following groups support Airmyn village hall and your local community! 
To hire the Airmyn Village Hall contact Nichola: airmynca@gmail.com  

Tel: 07557166909  Councillor Hayward 01405 761478 
Monday 

Badminton 4.45-5.45pm 
Sewing group 6.30-8.30 (first Monday of the month) 

Line Dancing 7pm – 9pm 
Tuesday 

Pickleball 10-12am 
Community Post Office 2pm – 4pm 

Bingo 2pm – 5pm (1st Tuesday of the month) 
Impact Football 4.30 – 6.30pm 

Adult Football – 6.45pm – 7.45pm 
Wednesday 

Grin and Tonic (exercise for the over 50, s) 10-11.30am 
Ukulele 10am – 12pm (1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month) 

This is a closed group to U3A members only. 
Sam Stevens Flowers as advertised.1-3pm  

Badminton 4.45-5.45pm 
Pilates 6pm – 7pm 

Archery 7.30 -9.00pm 
Thursday 

Sewing group 1-3pm(first Thursday of the month) 
Eastern Raiders 5.45-7pm 

Badminton 7pm – 9pm 
S Stevens Flowers 7-9pm dates as advertised 

Friday 
Pickleball  10-11.30am 

Jive 7pm – 11.30pm (4th Friday of the month) 
Saturday 

Sequence Dance 7pm – 10pm 
Sunday 

Impact Football 5.30-7.30pm 

Minutes of the Airmyn Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 12 April 2017 at 7.00pm cont. 

9.3 ERNLLCA Adoption of Annual Return- council’s governance arrangements for control ofinance. Deadline. This 

item will be discussed after the AGM in May 2017. 

9.4 Clock Winders’ Mr D Britton and I Jaques.Resolved the Clerk will email thanks to these gentlemen for this volun-

teering duty. Bowls club lease and tree cutting. A letter has been received from the bowls club Secretary requesting 

permission to trim the conifer hedges as these are shielding the green from sunlight. Resolved to grant permission. 

A further letter may be sent to the parish council re a possible grant Application to fund proposed changes to the 

area. 

10/1718 Upcoming meetings. None 

11/1718 Ward Councillor’s Reports. Taken above. 

12/1718 Safety Concerns. None. 

13/1718 Financial matters. The clerk had provided the bank reconciliation and bank statements for approval up to 

31 March 2017 prior to the meeting. These were signed as a true and complete record. The following payments 

were approved: - Cheque home working Clerk £15.March 2017, Clerk’s salary for March to be approved for pay-

ment. ACA Hire of Hall April-March 2018 £360.Full year. VAT repayment to ACA 31/12/2016 £219.84  

Milner’s Flowers No contributions. Heart Emergency Team website £16.78. Postage £1.75. N Ingleton 

BACS payment Retrospective TCV October 2016 £450. 

14/1718 Ten minutes for members of the public to speak. 

15/1718 Matters for inclusion on the agenda of the next meeting. Village taskforce issues for inspection 12 July 

2017. 

16/1718 To confirm the date of the next meeting 3 May 2017.PCSO gave her apologies. 

Miss S Hayward Acting Chair Airmyn Parish Council 



VBH ELECTRONICS 
Repairs to LCD, Plasma TVs & Moni-

tors. 

TVs from 20” to 60”, LCD & Plasma, 

now available. 

Freesat & Freeview boxes 

fitted and configured. 

Repairs to HiFi, PA and amplifiers. 

 

Call Henry, in Airmyn, on 

0776 309 6812 / 01405 761149. 

(Free removal of LCD/Plasma TVs)  

HOWDEN FOOTCARE 

CLINIC 

Sharon Wheldrake MCFHP, MAFHP 

Registered member of the 

British Association of Foot Health  

Professionals 

FOR ALL YOUR FOOT HEALTH NEEDS 

Assessment – Treatment  

Diabetic Care – Corn/Callus  

Preventative Advice 

CLINIC / HOME VISITS 

01405 761373 or 07856 644396 

 

COME AND PARTY 
WITH US! 

 
PartyLite accessories are designed 
to accentuate your home decor and 
are as stunning as they are diverse. 
Discover our exclusive fragrances 

and beautiful  
collections! 

Contact Michelle Rastrick on mobile 

07473 970 436 email Shellatr@aol.com 

https://michellerastrick.partylite.co.uk 

St David’s Church Annual Strawberry Tea: 

This is one of our church’s main fund-raising events of the year 

and it has been taking place every June for longer than anyone 

can remember. Normally, it is held in the garden of Roger and 

Veilia Thomas but this year Roger and Veilia and their family 

members are taking a very well-earned break from the  

responsibility. Angela and Frank Meneight have volunteered  

instead to play host to the Strawberry Tea this year in the garden 

of their home in Ferry Lane (Boothferry). We are very grateful to 

them for this kind and generous gesture and we are sure that all 

those who patronise the event will discover that Angela and Frank 

have a garden to admire. A near neighbour, Samantha Stevens, 

will be helping them out on the day. The chosen date is Sunday, the 25
th

 June and the garden will be open from  

2-00 pm onwards. Don’t be put off by its distance from the centre of the main village! You can either take the very 

pleasant walk around by the river bank from the Clock Tower to Ferry Lane or, if you would rather go by car, ar-

rangements are being made for ample parking space to be provided on the day and its whereabouts will be indi-

cated by signs as you enter Ferry Lane from Bridge Road. 

A Songs of Praise service will be held in the same garden starting at 4-00 pm and anyone wishing to have their  

favourite hymn included in the programme should contact Sue Hayward or one of the churchwardens with the  

details. All visitors to the Tea are advised that they would be most welcome to stay on for this service, even if they 

are not regular churchgoers. We believe that they would really enjoy it. This service will replace the ‘All-Age’ one 

that would normally have taken place in church at 10-00 am on that day. 

Workshop Successes at Airmyn Hall 

Village residents enjoying learning new 

skills, tips and ‘tricks of the trade’ at 

Samantha’s flower class and Angela’s 

sewing class.   



Airmyn News is published by the Airmyn Village Association and sponsored by 

Airmyn Parish Council. The views expressed are those of the contributors and do 

not represent the views of the editor, the Airmyn Village Association or  

Airmyn Parish Council. Any items for publication should be sent to the editor,  

Ruth Lowe, at airmynnews@yahoo.com or 91 High Street,  

Airmyn, Tel: 765773 preferably by the 15
th

 of the month, to ensure publication 

in the next month’s issue. All items must clearly indicate who wishes to have 

them  published. Items without clear provenance will not be published.  

INFORMATION 
BOARD 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

THURSDAY – EVERY 3
rd

 WEEK 

Location:  

High Street, church lychgate  

Time:  

1.40 – 1.55pm (approx).  

POST OFFICE 

EVERY TUESDAY AT THE VILLAGE 

HALL 2.00-4.30  p.m. 

POLICE 

Non-emergency number: 101 

OR 0845 6060 222 

 

Arriva Service 400  

operating Mondays to Fridays 
 

Airmyn 0800 0908 1717 1755 

Goole  0815 0923 1734 1810 

 

Goole  0820 1500 1815 

Airmyn 0834 1514 1829 

 

Go Far Shopping Bus 

Fridays Except Bank Holidays 

 

Time       Inward Journey 

 

09:40       High Street, Airmyn 

09:45       Bridge Road, Airmyn 

09:50       High Street West, Hook 

09:55       Hook Village Hall 

10:00       High Street East, Hook 

10:05       Goole Road, Hook 

10:10       North Street, Goole 

10:15       Boothferry Road Shops 

 

Time       Outward Journey 

 

12:00       Boothferry Road Shops 

12:05        North Street, Goole 

12:10        Goole Road, Hook 

12:15        High Street East, Hook 

12:20        Hook Village Hall 

12:25        High Street West, Hook 

12:30        Bridge Road, Airmyn 

12:35        High Street, Airmyn 

Church Corner: 

Services at St. David’s during June 

Sunday, 4
th

 June    Whitsunday    Holy Communion   6-00 pm 

Sunday, 11
th

 June   Holy Communion     10-00 am 

Sunday, 18
th

 June   Evening Prayer          6-00 pm 

Sunday, 25
th

 June   Songs of Praise service   4-00 pm (See page 5 –  

Strawberry Tea) 

You are reminded that you do not have to be confirmed in order to attend 

any of the above Communion services. They have all the usual hymns and 

prayers that you would expect and we always try to relate them to current 

events and seasons and the needs of our community. 

 

Coach-House Committee’s Open Day: 

There is to be another Coach-House Open Day on Saturday, the 17
th

 June, on 

the grass areas in front of the lych-gate entrance to the churchyard, com-

mencing at 10-00 am and ending at 2-30 pm. The usual stalls will be there 

selling cakes, sandwiches, soup and hot and cold drinks, as well as plants and 

books. There will be a good raffle and also the start of another National Lot-

tery Bonus Ball competition. Above all, there will be the chance to sit down 

with your refreshments and to enjoy a good chat with many of your friends 

and neighbours, hopefully on a fine and sunny day. Gazebos will be available 

as well. 

The fact that we have had no news of any progress to report for almost a 

year concerning the Committee’s project to renovate the church coach-

house and to use it as a café for the Airmyn community for two or three 

hours on a couple of days each week may have led many of you to believe 

that the project had been abandoned. That is emphatically not the case! The 

delay has been caused by the astonishing length of time it takes a solicitor to 

compile a lease document which almost anybody from the rest of us could 

put together and agree upon in just a couple of days. We do now, however, 

seem to be nearing the point where the terms of the lease will be finalised 

and we will be in possession of it, so please turn out for this Open Day and 

bring yourselves up-to-date with what is going on. 

To advertise in this monthly newsletter, please contact  

Susan Krysko susankrysko@gmail.com 

 

Rates are £3.00 month or £25 for a year’s subscription  

(10 issues). 


